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US EPA 


1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Room B108

Mail Code: 6102T

Washington, DC 20460

July 29, 2003

Dear Acting Administrator Horinko:

On behalf of the Association of Metropolitan Planning Organizations, we would like to offer the following comment to the record regarding 
the Transportation Conformity Rule Amendments issued on June 30, 2003.

On page 38996, top of the column in §93.118 (e) (2) we offer the following additional language:

Consisten(cy) with the previously established motor vehicle emissions budget(s) must be demonstrated.  If there are no previous approved implementation plans or implementation plan submissions with adequate motor vehicle emission budgets established utilizing the latest emissions model required for use in conformity by §93.111, the emission reduction tests required by §93.119 must be satisfied.
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With this simple change, we believe that consistency between valid or invalid SIPs and motor vehicle emission budgets (MVEB) will be achieved.  In closing, on behalf of the MPO community, we appreciate the opportunity to provide comment.  Your consideration for our recommendation is appreciated.

Sincerely,
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Steven Gayle

AMPO Vice President and Policy Chairman
Executive Director

Binghamton Metropolitan Transportation Study
   Binghamton, NY
Association of Metropolitan Planning Organizations
1730 Rhode Island Ave., NW Suite 608

Washington, DC 20036
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